CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING 29th January, 2001.

Present:
Councillors Antrobus and Murphy



K. Clare, A. Eastwood, K. Horton, J. Spink and A. Westwood



M. Vickers also attended

· Meeting being held today with Customs and Excise re VAT

· Publication of Council diary to be deferred until new constitution is published (June) time. Alan Eastwood to e-mail all members informing them of this.

· Cash Collection meeting to be held next week

· Maura Brooks to arrange a visit to the East Riding of Yorkshire for Councillors Antrobus, J.Murphy, Warmisham and V. Burgoyne to see their Customer Contact Centre.

· Education and Leisure Communications Infrastructure – Councillor Jones now happy with the proposals – joint report to go to next weeks Cabinet. APPROVAL to waive Standing Orders for Ken Horton to use GCAT

· Accessing Customer Records via our own web site:-

Martin Vickers indicated that the system would be capable of going live later this year when the new bills were issued. Concerns were expressed at the need for a security password – agreed to implement as a temporary measure subject to the development of security access. Ken Horton to speak with Robin Culpin re access to computers in libraries by members of the public. Martin Vickers to check with John Tanner regarding the payment over the phone of bills by Switch.

· Centralisation of Benefits:- Martin Vickers submitted a report on proposals for the amalgamation of the revenues and benefits functions of both Corporate Services and Housing which would involve approximately 190 staff. AGREED that subject to the approval of Personnel and to a minor amendment to include reference to some accountancy aspect the report be approved as the basis for staff consultation

· Communication System Committee Rooms – Alan Eastwood reported on a proposal to replace the existing notice board outside the Council Chamber with a monitor to display the meetings taking place a smaller monitor would be placed in central reception the total cost of the proposals was estimated to be £1500. AGREED that Alan Eastwood be authorised to pursue the matter and identify funding for the project

· Alan Eastwood submitted details of proposals  to replace the existing Mayoral Car. AGREED that approval be given to lease a VOLVO S80 2.4 at a cost of £5.980 per annum.

· 2001/02 Revenue Budget – Consultation Document – to be known as “Taking the Initiative”

· Themes for the budget:-

· Good Housekeeping

· Prudent Planning

· Positive Partnership with Government

· John Spink to clarify with Mark Carriline what was  the actual area we were proposing to spend the Youth on

· Crime and Reduction Scheme – where is the money being spent – what is each directorate doing

· Agreement needed on the way forward for NRF which increases over the next 2/3 years – NRF will provide support for Neighbourhood Co-ordinators

· Tenders – AGREE to accept the tender of Haughton’s Engineering in the sum of £36,175  for Engineering Inspection Services and Computer Insurance

· LGA Press release on Social Services budgets indicates that local authorities are spending  more on children’s services than the funding they receive

· Article in Public Finance on the new SAP System – very positive

· Discretionary Rate Relief – delegation is to the Director of Corporate Services following consultation with Lead and Deputy Lead Member – In future a quarterly report to be submitted to this meeting and thereafter e-mailed to all members

· SOLAR access – to be offered free of charge to all the local M.P.’s and M.E.P.’s but they will have to provide their own equipment

· Community Learning Centres – Ken Horton to arrange a visit to one of the new Centres by this Group

· Consideration to be given to the possibility of a Salford IT Day – in June possible use of the reserve Council date  for a presentation to all Members

· John Spink to circulate all Members with details of insurance cover

· Alan Westwood reported on the resignation of on employee in the Education and Leisure Directorate

· European Twin City Challenge in aid of the Images of Hope Appeal – Alan Eastwood to pursue the matter with the Chief Executive

